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DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH & HUMAN SERVICES 
Centers for Medicare & Medicaid Services 
7500 Security Boulevard, Mail Stop S3-14-28 
Baltimore, Maryland 21244-1850 

Financial Management Group 

Lynnette R. Rhodes 
Executive Director, Medical Assistance Plans Division 
Georgia Department of Community Health 
2 Martin Luther King Jr. Drive SE 
East Tower, 19th Floor 
Atlanta, Georgia 30334 

RE: State Plan Amendment (SPA) GA-22-0009 

Dear Director Rhodes:  

We have reviewed the proposed amendment to Attachment 4.19-D of your Medicaid State Plan 
submitted under transmittal number (TN) 22-0009. This State Plan Amendment updates Nursing 
Home reimbursement rates to the 2020 nursing home cost reports. The SPA also updates 
calculation of the Property and Related Net Per Diem established under the FRV System by 
increasing the rate for construction cost for nursing facilities from $187.12 to 198.86, as derived 
from the 2020 RSMeans Building Construction cost data for Nursing Homes. 

We conducted our review of your submittal according to the statutory requirements at sections 
1902(a)(2), 1902(a)(13), 1902(a)(30), and 1903(a) of the Social Security Act and the 
implementing Federal regulations at 42 CFR 447 Subpart C.   

This is to inform you that Medicaid State Plan Amendment GA-22-0009 is approved effective 
July 1, 2022. The CMS-179 and the amended plan pages are attached. 

If you have any questions or need further assistance, please contact James Francis at 857-357-
6378 or via email at James.Francis@cms.hhs.gov. 

Sincerely, 

Rory Howe 
Director 

June 6, 2023

 
      

      






































































































